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Letter From Our Pastor 
 
Dear Parish Family: 
 
Greetings and I hope your September transitions are going well and are peaceful.  
September 14th, on the Church’s liturgical calendar is always the celebration of the 
Exaltation of the Holy Cross. Because September 14th is a Sunday this year, the Exaltation 
of the Cross has precedence over Ordinary Time. Today I’m thinking about the number of 
times that I make the Holy Cross a part of my life every time I make the Sign of the Cross. 
Making the Sign of the Cross on our bodies is not just a gesture, it is a holy action with a 
plethora of meanings: we have a relationship with the Holy Trinity, we can speak directly 
to God, the Father, Son and Holy Spirit, we are saved by the cross of Christ, we are made 
in the image of God, through the cross death is no more, the promise of the cross leads to 
resurrection and through the cross I will live forever in eternal life. There’s a lot to unfold 
and unpack - every time we make that simple liturgical action of signing our bodies with 
the Holy Cross! 
 
As I am away this weekend, a special welcome to our San Pedro Regional Bishop, Bishop 
Marc Trudeau, who will celebrate all three Sunday Masses. Thank you, Bishop Marc, for 
being here celebrating the Eucharist with the St. Joe’s family! 
 
Next weekend is the Women’s Welcome retreat #5. Please pray this week for the women 
preparing to make the retreat and pray for Team #5 offering the retreat. Only a few spots 
remain for the Men’s Welcome Retreat! Men of God -sign up now!! 
 
The Season of Fall starts on Monday, September 22. Enjoy this last week of summer.   
 
Blessings, 
Msgr. Kevin  
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A Message From Our Pastor 

Last Sunday, one of our parishioners who attended a past Men’s Welcome Retreat spoke 
at all the Masses and inspired us with a testimony about how the Welcome Weekend 
changed his life. Here is another one of the testimonies: 

Hi, I’m Jamar Tolentino a husband and father of two young boys that attend St Joseph’s. 
Around Covid I started feeling very uncertain of the world and became restless which led 
to me losing a lot of sleep. I went to the doctor, and she told me that I was suffering from 
anxiety. I was able to manage it a couple years for the most part by going back to the gym 
and surfing. Then it started getting out of control again. I’d be irritated and anxious 
around people, even amongst family and friends. It wasn’t until it got too overwhelming 
that I had no other choice but to pray to God and our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. That 
was the best decision, and it changed my life! Immediately peace started flowing back 
into my life and I felt like everything was going to be alright. I started going back to church 
every Sunday and praying every day. One day at church Monsignor Kevin mentioned the 
Welcome Christ Renews His Parish retreat and told me how great it would be to do it. I 
asked him what it was, and he told me it was a weekend retreat to strengthen my relation-
ship with God. I was a little hesitant at first because of the time commitment but I was so 
grateful to God for the changes in my life that I decided to give that up for Him and com-
mit. I didn’t realize how powerful the retreat was going to be for me. Even though I went to 
church every Sunday and prayed every night my relationship with God was still not as 
strong as it could be. During the retreat, I realized other men were going through seasons 
in their life too and when we turned to God and the Bible for the answer, it brought us 
peace. I created a bond with these men and now I’m able to talk about my challenges in 
life and find the answer through prayer and scripture. I highly recommend this Men’s Re-
treat on September 27 & 28 to connect with God in a deeper and more meaningful way, 
allowing you to find peace and to become the best version of yourself.  
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A Note From Deacon Tom 

Many of our parishioners are aware of Pat’s 
journey with Parkinson’s. Your love, prayers, 
support, and meals have been both amazing 
and uplifting, and we thank you for 
everything you have done for us. We want 
to inform you that in addition to Parkinson’s, 
Pat has been diagnosed with Alzheimer’s 
Disease. We are making this journey 
together, and with our family, friends, and 
the St. Joseph Parish Community. Please 
keep us in your prayers as we go forward. 
 
Peace, 
 
Deacon Tom & Pat 

Join Us for the 2nd Annual  
NICU Warrior Walk 

 
Edward and Haley Steinhauser (12:30 PM 
Mass) invite you to join them for the 2nd 
Annual NICU Warrior Walk on Sunday, 
September 28, 2025, at 8:30 AM in 
downtown Long Beach. Organized in honor 
of their son Cooper, this special event takes 
place during NICU Awareness Month as 
we come together to honor babies, their 
families, and the medical teams who care 
for them. 
 
Tickets can be purchased at 
nicuwarriorwalk.org. If you are unable to 
attend, you can still support this mission by 
making a donation through the website. 
 
Together, let’s walk in faith, hope, and love 
for NICU families. 
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“If you want peace, work for justice.”   
- Pope Paul VI 

Sept 16 6:30 PM - Committee Meeting: As 
we begin our 40th year of channeling the 
generosity of our St. Joseph parish 
community to the poor and marginalized of 
Long Beach, help us inspire our upcoming 
activities. 
Sept 27-28 - Feed-a-Baby Food 
Drive:  Collecting non-perishable baby food 
and products for Catholic Charities, Elizabeth 
Ann Seton Residence, and New Life 
Beginnings of Long Beach.   
Opportunities!  Are you inspired to shepherd 
faith among our supported brethren? 
Chaplain wanted. Stipends and formation, 
available. For this and many other 
opportunities to serve, call Tim Clark, (562) 
431-4385. Back to school season is a good time to 

refresh children on internet safety 
 

Back-to-school season is an ideal time to 
refresh internet safety rules with the children 

in your care. For example, it is helpful to 
establish clear guidelines like what types of 

sites children can visit, apps they can 
download, and when they can have access to 

electronics. Families can also consider 
“blackout” periods that require 

disconnection – possibly during dinner and 
leading up to bedtime.  Netsmartz (https://
www.missingkids.org/netsmartz) offers 

resources for keeping children and teens safe 
online. 

Meditation 

St. Joseph's Meditation Group currently 
meets every Tuesday evening at 7:00PM via 
Zoom.  Our weekly session is based on the 

teachings of Fr. John Main, OSB. Meditation is 
an age-old Christian practice and open to 
everyone.  No experience is required and 

beginners are welcome.  For more 
information, contact Frank McKown at  

(310) 633-1744 or frmckown@gmail.com    

Did You Know? 
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Our next get together will be at the  
El Dorado Restaurant on  

Monday, October 13th at 9:30 am.   
Please join us for a nice time catching up with 

old friends and meeting new friends.  When you 
arrive, tell the server that you are with St. Joseph 

and he/she will direct you to the area we are 
gathering in.  Everyone will order and pay for his/

her own breakfast.  We look forward to seeing 
you there.  For future reference, we meet there 

on the 2nd Monday of every month, at the same 
time. Looking forward to seeing you! 

Senior Group 

Our next Book Club  
meeting is  

Wednesday, November 19th  
at 7pm on Zoom  

  
Life After Doom: Wisdom and 

Courage for a World Falling 
Apart by Brian D. McLaren 

 
"Blending insights from philosophers, 
poets, scientists, and theologians, Life After 
Doom explores the complexity of hope, the 
necessity of grief, and the need for new ways of 
thinking, becoming, and belonging in turbulent 
times." Life After Doom: Wisdom and Courage for 
a World Falling Apart: McLaren, Brian D.: 
9781250893277: Amazon.com: Books 
 

All are welcome. For more info, email 
agoodlife@msn.com   

Book Club 
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Saturday Vigil 
5:00 p.m.  

 
Sunday 

Mass on the Grass 
Outdoors 
8:30 a.m.  

 
Indoor Mass 

10:30 a.m. 
 

12:30 p.m. 
 

Daily Mass (M-W)  
8:00 a.m.  

 

PASTOR: MSGR. KEVIN KOSTELNIK 
stjoseph@stjosephlb.org 

Deacon Shane Cuda                                                    sfcuda@yahoo.com 
Deacon Tom Halliwell                                           dcntom@stjosephlb.org  
Sr. Eva  (Director of Adult Faith Formation)       sreva@stjosephlb.org 
Office Manager           Brenda Pineda                    (562) 594-4657 
Office Assistant                    Joyce Castaneda              (562) 594-4657 
Pastoral Council           Shelley Padilla                    (562) 594-4657 
Finance Council           George Zuluaga                Zuluaga@aol.com 
Safeguard The Children           Parish Office                (562) 594-4657 
Parish Bulletin Editor         Brenda Pineda        bulletin@stjosephlb.org 
Website Coordinator              Mike Santy               mike@stjosephlb.org 

St. Joseph School: Margaret Alvarez, Principal 
 (562) 596-6115                        sjknights.net               Fax: (562) 596-6725 

Assistant Principal:              Madison Alba                   
Religious Education: Marc Leon, DRE   

(562) 598-0519                 marc@stjosephlb.org 
Administrative Assistant:             Michelle Johnson       (562)596-6115 
High School Ministry & Confirmation:    Liz Moreno   (562) 596-6115 
OCIA:        Sr. Eva                   sreva@stjosephlb.org         (562) 596-6115 

Parish Ministries & Organizations 
Baptism Preparation         Brenda Pineda                       (562) 594-4657 
Director of Music                 Vivian Doughty                      (562) 594-4657 
Eucharistic Ministry           Tonet Risko                 riskotonet@yahoo.com  
Lectors            Steve Koppenheffer           lectorsstjosephlb@gmail.com 
Esther Ministry             Virginia Young          estherministry1@gmail.com 
Hospitality Ministry               Deborah Rollinger           (562) 594-4657 
Movement For A Better World   Tim Clark                     (562) 431-4385 
Senior Group        Marilyn North             (562) 519-0154  
Knights Of Columbus               Marty Vezzetti                (702) 401-5247 
Natural Family Planning          Greg & Beth Gath           (562) 377-5877 
Boy Scouts               Jeff Baer                         (562) 537-6722 

 Sacristans               Joe Dang                        (562) 493-2198 
 Homebound Ministry            Patty Brunter               pjbstampin@aol.com 
 Bereavement Ministry             May Pace                        (562) 833-6370 
 Cursillo          Tom & Marie Newton       tjn8343@gmail.com 
 Parish Fair                           Pete Wroblicky              sjspringfair@gmail.com 
 Environment                            Jessica Gil                       bpax.g4@gmail.com 
 Altar Servers     Monica Wissuchek   stjfamilyaltarservers@gmail.com 
Welcome CRHP         Diane Ohde                     stjlbwelcome@gmail.com 
 Book Club                     Mary Anne Silvestri                agoodlife@msn.com 
Meditation                    Frank McKown                      frmckown@gmail.com 

Parish Directory 

Mass Schedule 

Reconciliation 
Saturdays 

3:45-4:30 p.m. 

Adoration 
First Fridays 

8:00-9:00 a.m. 
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